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Town of Shallotte

Planning Board Meeting
February 16, 2016
6:30 PM

The Shallotte Planning Board met for their regularly scheduled meeting on February 16, 2016 at the Shallotte Town Hall Meeting Chambers with Justin Whiteside presiding. 

 
Members Present: Gregg Rupp, Evelyn Madison, Justin Whiteside, Dennis Winters, Steve DeRose and Elwood Cheers. 
Members Absent:  Glenn Humbert
Staff Present:  Robert Lewis and Debra White
Aldermen Liaison: absent
1. Call to Order: Justin Whiteside called the meeting to order.
2. Agenda Amendments: None
3. Public Comments: None
4. Approval of Minutes: Evelyn Madison motioned to approve the January 12, 2016 minutes as read; seconded by Gregg Rupp.  The motion passed 6 yes 0 no.

5. (Planning and Zoning #16-004) 19 Brierwood Road Annexation & Rezoning Petition - Christopher and Denise Hannah have submitted a petition for annexation and rezoning of ±1.67 acres located at 19 Brierwood Road (PID 2132B023) from Residential Agricultural (RA-15) to Residential (R-15).  

a) Recommend approval of annexation & rezoning and approval of the Zoning Statement.

Action Taken:

Gregg Rupp motioned that the Shallotte Planning Board recommend to the Board of Aldermen approval of the Zoning statement, Motion second by Steve DeRose. The motion passed 6 yes 0 no.

Dennis Winters motioned that the Shallotte Planning Board recommend to the Board of Aldermen approval for the annexation & rezoning of ±1.67 acres located at 19 Brierwood Road (PID 2132B023) from Residential Agricultural (RA-15) to Residential (R-15).  Motion second by Elwood Cheers. The passed 6 yes 0 no.
6. (Planning and Zoning #16-005)  1800 Village Pointe Road SW Site & Landscape Plan -Inlet Grill, LLC has submitted a site and landscape plan for a 3,156 SF building to be used for the purpose of an outdoor bar/restaurant.  The property is located at 1800 Village Pointe Road SW (PID 2300A014) and is zoning Commercial Waterfront (CW).  Site plans are included for review.

Agent Robert Tucker with East Coast Engineering was present at the meeting and requested approval of site & landscape plans.

a) Recommend approval of the site and landscape plan.


Action Taken:
Steve DeRose motioned that the Shallotte Planning Board recommend approval to the Board of Aldermen for the site and landscape plan for a 3,156 SF building to be used for the purpose of an outdoor bar/restaurant with conditions listed below:

· Town of Shallotte sewer service is required and must be installed to the Town’s satisfaction.  Installation must be coordinated with the Public Works Director.

· The project must comply with all requirements of the Brunswick County Fire Marshal and Brunswick County Building Inspections.  

· A pre and post elevation certificate approved by the floodplain administrator.

· A copy of any permits that are required by State agencies for construction.

· All proposed signs require a separate sign permit if any are proposed. 

· The proposed construction will require a separate certificate of zoning compliance.

· All sewer fees must be paid prior to issuance of a certificate of zoning compliance.

Motion second by Elwood Cheers. The motion passed 6 yes 0 no.
7. (Planning and Zoning #16-006) 1600 Block of Village Pointe Road SW Annexation & Rezoning Petition - Thomas N. Tucker has submitted a petition for annexation and rezoning of ±22.88 acres located in the 1600 Block of Village Pointe Road SW (PID 230PA04201) from Co-R-6000 to Multi-Family-10 (MF-10).  
Tomas Tucker and agent John Kinlaw were present at the meeting and requested approval of annexation and rezoning of property.
Holly Hewett-Long resident at 1664 Village Point Road and president of the Shallotte Point Preservation Group expressed concerns with the impact of building multi-family in the area. Some of the concerns were the impact that may be caused to shell fish in the inlet. Ms. Long is also very concerned with the traffic. With Inlet view now opening a new Restaurant/Bar, along with the already existing traffic concerns of excessive traffic at night and speeding, allowing multi-family will only increase the danger.
Donald Hobbs – His mother-in-law’s home is directly beside the entrance of the proposed townhomes and he is concerned with the project being able to provide enough buffer.

Kimberley Tripp Andrews - It is her mother that is located at the entrance of the proposed project and she is very concerned on how a multi-family project being so close will affect her 81 year old mother. Proposed plans show the ingress lane to be right in front of her mother’s home, which is also a concern. Ms. Andrews stated that she does not feel there is enough room to add an adequate buffer between the entrance of the proposed project and her mother’s home. A 30’ buffer would be nice but even with that size buffer, 30+ townhomes in her mother’s backyard is a great concern. Ms. Andrews stated that she did not mind single family homes built in the area. Most likely single family residents will become a part of the community but townhomes will not likely become part of that community. Ms. Andrews is also concerned with these townhomes becoming rental properties and allowing weekly rentals.
Bill Alexander resident at 1700 Shallotte Point Road stated that there was a drainage ditch that is about 100’ long and 20’deep. This ditch is a natural swell and water run-off from most of the properties there go into this ditch. He stated that several years ago CAMA refused to allow anyone to build because of the ditch. His concerns is that any interference with this ditch could cause water problems for many of the residents.

John Kinlaw stated that he is aware of the ditch and that there are wetlands in the area. The developer will have to comply with all CAMA requirements. The developer’s plans are to be on sewer and to also place a retention pond to help with stormwater issues. Mr. Kinlaw also stated that most of the homes in the area are still on septic systems which can pollute the river. Mr. Kinlaw realizes that the present zoning of CO-6000 will allow multi-family and the developer could petition the county for the development and not annex into the town and the townhomes not be connected onto sewer, which could be a greater impact to the environment. 
Although, the townhomes are most likely to attract mom & pop type residents, which are retired and do not want grounds upkeep, Mr. Kinlaw stated that it could be written in the covenants not to allow any short-term rentals. Concerning the traffic and speeding on the roads, a request can be made to reduce the speed limit and ask the county to patrol the roads more often.
a) Recommend approval of annexation & rezoning and the Planning Board Zoning Statement.

Action Taken: 

Dennis Winters motioned that the Shallotte Planning Board tabled this item until staff can develop a text amendment creating a zoning area that is compatible with the existing county zoning. Motion second by Steve DeRose. The passed 6 yes 0 no.
8. (Planning and Zoning #16-007) UDO Text Amendment, Section 21-7, Maximum Sign Dimensions Light & Heavy Industrial Zoning Districts - Staff initiated text amendment to the sign height in the light and heavy industrial zoning districts.  The proposed text amendment would increase the sign height for freestanding signs in the zoning districts from eight (8) feet to twenty-five (25) feet.  The proposed text amendment will bring the industrial zoning districts in conformity with the HB and B-2 zoning districts in regards to height.  Currently the districts are the same in regards to permitted area which is sixty-four (64) square feet for free-standing signs.

a) Recommend approval of the text amendment consistency statement and the UDO text amendment.
.

Action Taken: 

Evelyn Madison motioned that the Shallotte Planning Board recommend to the Board of Aldermen approval of the consistency statement, Motion second by Gregg Rupp. The motion passed 6 yes 0 no.

Dennis Winters motioned that the Shallotte Planning Board recommend to the Board of Aldermen approval for the UDO Text Amendment, Section 21-7, Maximum Sign Dimensions Light & Heavy Industrial Zoning Districts. Motion second by Steve DeRose. The passed 6 yes 0 no.
9. (Planning and Zoning #16-008) UDO Text Amendment, Article 6, Conditional Use Process - Staff initiated text amendment to the conditional use process regarding the Planning Board’s role during the process.  The proposed text amendment would remove the Planning Board from the conditional use process regarding any recommending action on any application.  The Board of Aldermen would have ultimate authority concerning a conditional use application that is submitted for consideration.  

a) Recommend approval of the text amendment consistency statement and the UDO text amendment.
.

Action Taken: 

Dennis Winters motioned that the Shallotte Planning Board recommend to the Board of Aldermen approval of the consistency statement, Motion second by Steve DeRose. The motion passed 6 yes 0 no.

Steve DeRose motioned that the Shallotte Planning Board recommend to the Board of Aldermen approval for the UDO Text Amendment, Article 6, Conditional Use Process, with changes as suggested by the planning board. Motion second by Dennis Winters. The passed 6 yes 0 no.
10. (Planning and Zoning # 16-009) UDO Text Amendment, Section 3-2 & Section 3-15 (B), Planning Board & Zoning Board of Adjustment Membership and Vacancies; Terms Of Office And Posts - Staff initiated text amendment regarding the alternate members to the Planning Board and Zoning Board of Adjustment.  The proposed text amendment would remove the alternate members from each Board.  The Board of Alderman have discussed and agreed to remove the alternate members from both boards.  

a) Recommend approval of the text amendment consistency statement and the UDO text amendment.
Action Taken: 

Evelyn Madison motioned that the Shallotte Planning Board recommend to the Board of Aldermen denial of the consistency statement, Motion second by Dennis Winters. The motion passed 4 yes 2 no. Justin Whiteside and Steve DeRose voted no.

Gregg Rupp motioned that the Shallotte Planning Board recommend to the Board of Aldermen denial for the UDO Text Amendment, Section 3-2 & Section 3-15 (B), Planning Board & Zoning Board of Adjustment Membership and Vacancies; Terms Of Office And Posts. Motion second by Evelyn Madison. The motion passed 4 yes 2 no. Justin Whiteside and Steve DeRose voted no.

11. (Planning and Zoning #15-033) UDO TEXT Amendment, Section 22-3, Traffic Impact Study Applicability (Tabled from Previous Meeting) - Staff initiated text amendment to the applicability requirements for a traffic impact study.  The proposed text amendment would increase the requirements for a traffic impact study by reducing the number of dwelling units for a residential development and number of trips for a commercial development.  The proposed text amendment will add language that will give the developer the option of paying an in lieu of fee.  Staff will have additional information available at the meeting.

a)
Recommend approval of the text amendment consistency statement and the UDO text amendment.
Action Taken: 

Gregg Rupp motioned that the Shallotte Planning Board table the UDO Text Amendment Section 22-3, Traffic Impact Study Applicability. Motion second by Evelyn Madison. The passed 6 yes 0 no
12. Discussion Items
a. Staff Report/ Development Activity 

13. Adjournment

Gregg Rupp made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Evelyn Madison. The motion passed 6 yes 0 no. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
_______________________
Debra White, 
Planning Board Clerk 
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